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	Minutes
	Date APRIL 19, 2023
	time 7:00 pm
	


	Meeting called by
	Paul Walsh, Chairperson

	Type of meeting
	Regular

	Secretary
	Emily Brown, Acting Secretary


	Welcome


	Paul Walsh, Chair welcomed everyone and called the meeting to order at 7:04 pm.


	ATTENDANCE


	Jerry Bernardo, Emily Brown, Harry Chadwick, Ian Dunn, Chuck Ewart, Jeff Fogal, Pat Forbes, Cris LaPointe, Matt Madere, Don McGugan, John Mellor, Kyle Mellor, Ted Pendle, Wayne Scarrow, Lesley Smith-Taylor, Kevin Taylor, Mike VanSickle, Barb Walsh, Paul Walsh
Regrets: Paul Douglass, Kelly Lane, Linda Lauzon


	ACCEPTANCE OF MINUTES


	MOTION #230419-001

“That the Minutes from April 4, 2023 be accepted as presented.” (Pendle/K. Mellor)
Carried


	TREASURER’S REPORT

	BANKING UPDATE:
· Effective May 1, Sarnia Hockey is moving their accounts to Royal Bank.

· All team accounts will also be moved.

· Since Rep teams will begin to book tournaments for next season this spring, they will need their bank accounts available by June 1.


	BILLS TO BE PAID 
	Recipient

Expense

Amount

International Silver Stick
City of Sarnia

City of Sarnia
Pins (post-dated to Sept 1)
April Ice

January to March ice
 $4,625.00  
$28,826.75

$277,238.41     
MOTION #230419-002
“That the bills be paid as presented.” (Pendle/J. Mellor)
Carried




	REGISTRAR 

	· Registration for Prep skates has closed.  For some age groups, the spots sold out on the first day of registration.  83 of the 90 available spots will be used.


U10: 12


U11: 11


U12: 15


U13: 15


U14: 10


U15: 10


U16:10

· Registration for the Body Checking Clinic is still open, with 28 registered and 4 possible NRPs.

· Tryout numbers as of April 19th show a total of 221 participants registered.  This will likely increase following the AAA cuts.  
· U16 numbers are low, but registration remains open and is promoted on Facebook and our website.  The Facebook post will have a paid boost to increase the awareness that these tryouts are taking place in the spring.  Registration will remain open until the day before the first tryout. 
· NRPs will work similarly to F1 for tryouts and carry a 4:00 p.m. deadline. Registrar forwards NRPs as they come in to the relevant coaches.  New NRPs are emailed to SHA Chair and Registrar with player information.  We need to ensure that SHA Treasurer receives $80 for the NRP, the coach knows the individual is coming to a tryout, and Registrar and Chair approve.  AA Director will attend all of the first tryouts to check the lists.  

· Spring tryouts means that skaters are still covered by the Association insurance policy, versus expiring on August 30th.  The fall tryout schedule required participants to register for the season to ensure insurance was in place.  

· Current tryout registration numbers:


U10: 26


U11: 39


U12: 35


U13: 36


U14: 35


U15: 31


U16: 19




	REP DIRECTORs

	· The Alliance Championships took place last weekend, and season closure is taking place (closing accounts etc.).  
· The Coach fee questions are still being clarified.  Rep Vice Chair, Rep Directors and Chair will touch base on this item.  
· Two of the 19 teams did not meet roster requirements and 8 of 19 teams did not meet CRC requirements.  Chair will send a list to Rep Directors.  
· Administrative Requirements were not clearly defined by Rep Vice Chair at the start of the season.  Registrar communicated ahead of deadlines what information was missing, and Chair sent numerous emails regarding CRCs as well.  The intention of this was to incentivize coaches to complete admin work more timely and effectively.  If this incentive program is done again, for teams running spring tryouts, SHA must have completed rosters and CRCs by September.  
· Communication must also be improved.  

REP TEAM RESULTS:
· None of the teams went on to the OHF Championships.
· U10 A was eliminated in the round robin.  U11A was the Bristol Champion.  U13AA was eliminated in the semi finals.  U15 AA was eliminated.  

· U9 Tier 1 MD was eliminated in the semi finals.  U9 Tier 2 MD was eliminated in the quarter finals. This team was mixed into a pool that included T1 teams.  SHA Chair will bring this up at the Rep Council Structure Committee meeting.

· U10 BB was eliminated in the round robin.  U11 B was eliminated in the round robin.  U12 BB was eliminated in the semi finals.  U13 BB and U14 BB were eliminated.  

· U15 B team were Champions.  U16 B were eliminated in the round robin. 

· U18NBC were eliminated in the semi finals.
U8 JAMBOREE:

· U8 Jamboree Weekend went well.  It was noted that we may want to explore different corner boards for cross ice to help with access on and off benches.  




	ICE DIRECTOR

	· All City of Sarnia permits have been reviewed and approved for payments with the exception of the Tryout permit. They have been sent to SHA Treasurer for payment.  Rep vs. Rec breakdown will be provided over the next few days.

· All teams have been billed for extra ice, refs or dryland.  SHA Treasurer was included in those communications.

· Prep skates are posted on our website.

· Body Checking Clinic is posted for April 30th for one session until we see what the numbers are.  Tyler from the Alliance office has provided assurance that there will be an instructor for this clinic.
· Tryouts are posted on our website.
· Next area of focus is working on the 2023-24 ice budget for the April 30th deadline.




	REC EQUIPMENT DIRECTOR
	UNIFORM SUPPLIER:
· Four companies (Planet Stitch, Honey Pot, Team Outfitters and WMA Promotions) were asked to quote on socks and jerseys for next season for all rec league players in U13 division and up.  Quotes were to include knitted vs. pro style socks, as well as our traditional jerseys vs. providing each player with two jerseys of lesser quality allowing for home and away style uniforms.  All responses were reviewed in detail and compared.  This is for a 2 year commitment.
· Planet Stitch came in with the most competitive price and offered two-year pricing.  It was determined to remain with the traditional jersey styles (unique colour per team), provide one goalie jersey per team, and continue with the knitted socks to minimize the costs transferred to families at registration.  Other options such as reversible jerseys will be explored during the next RFP process in two years.    

VOLUNTEER RECOGNITION: 
· All award recipients have been invited by their coaches or division directors.  RSVPs from that group are still being followed up on.  
· To date, a total of 72 individuals have completed the waiver and indicated they will attend Volunteer Appreciation Night tomorrow at Valley Axe.  
· In addition to Coach and Manager of the Year awards, the Volunteer of the Year award will be handed out.  Following awards, guests will have full access of the facility for the remainder of the evening.  




	SILVER STICK DIRECTOR

	· Alliance Sanctions are in place for Silver Stick tournament:  December 1-December 3rd AAA and January 12 – 14 A/AA.
· Silver Stick Director will share these dates with Ice Director to post black-out weekends for ice.  
· The Sting have also been contacted to determine their dates as well. 
· The Silver Stick AGM is in Collingwood June 9-10.


	SPONSORSHIP DIRECTOR

	· All money has been collected for Rec Sponsorships from this season.  Thank you posts will begin on Facebook and our website to recognize those contributions.  
· Work will begin shortly on securing sponsors for next season.  The Hockey Day afternoon this past season with the Sting was beneficial.




	VICE CHAIR ADMINISTRATION

	IPAD INVENTORY UPDATE:
· SHA has 18 iPads.  16 were returned from the 2022/23 season.

· 1 was never used (Apple ID was locked out) and 2 teams used their own because of poor battery life.

· 8 devices are original and 6 were purchased refurbished (6th generation).  4 were purchased new (9th generation).

· Recommendation is to replace the remaining original Apple Air models, maximize the battery life off season for all devices and purchase replacement chargers for 8 devices.

· There is now a good sign-out sheet in place and improved control mechanisms.

· It was noted that the Association may be able to help Silver Stick out by borrowing devices from Rep teams those weekends.

· It was suggested that new devices be purchased directly from Apple and to inquire if we can make use of the Student Program to secure better pricing.


	REFEREE DIRECTOR

	· The final part of the season went well, and recruitment will soon begin for next season.

· It was suggested that we consider running ads at the same time as our calls for tryouts.


	NEW BUSINESS
	BOARD POSITIONS:

· The following Board vacancies have no applicants:  Vice Chair Recreation League, Recreation League U15 Director and Recreation League U6-7 Director.

· Kyle Wilkins and David Penner have but their name forward for Recreation Director U11.

· Terry Gray has put his name forward for Director A/AA Rep Teams.

· Joe DiCocco has put his name forward for Development and Skills Director.

· Andrew Beasley has put his name forward for Website Director.

· It was requested that the candidates provide a brief bio prior to the Board vote at the AGM.

ALLIANCE AGM:

· The Alliance Hockey AGM is taking place in London June 16-17. 

· The Association has 10 spots available.

· Anyone interested in attending should let Paul Walsh know.

· AGM accommodation costs will be covered by SHA, but the Friday golf excursion and dinner will be paid for by each attendee.

· Registration closes May 15.
BUDGET COMMITTEE:

· Chair will provide the projection of number of teams and number of players to Rec Equipment Director, Registrar, Referee Director and Ice Scheduler to help with their budget development.

· Budgets are due April 30 and should be submitted to Paul Walsh and Ted Pendle.  The budget will be presented at the second meeting in May for approval.

STING PARTNERSHIP:

· It was noted that arrangements with the sting this season around flex passes and add-ons (t-shirts and toques) were challenging.

· A debrief with the Sting about this arrangement will take place post Sting season.

NEXT MEETING:  
· Next meeting is Tuesday, May 02, 2023, at 7:00 pm at Clearwater Lower Hall.



	adjournment


	MOTION #230419-003
“That the meeting be adjourned.” (Pendle)
Carried


Paul Walsh                





Emily Brown
Chair                      


             


Acting Secretary
